
Jenny Wilson
Salt Lake County Mayor

Holly M Yocom
Community Services Department 
Director

Robin B Chalhoub
Community Services Department 
Associate Director

Kirsten Darrington
Zoo, Arts and Parks Program 
Director

2001 South State Street, Suite N3-215 | Salt Lake City, UT 84190-2000
www.zap.slco.org | 385.468.7057 | kdarrington@slco.org

November 15, 2021

Steve DeBry, Chair
Salt Lake County Council
2001 S State Street, N2-200 
Salt Lake City, UT 84190

Dear Honorable County Council Chair DeBry:

On behalf of the Tier I Advisory Board, I respectfully request that the Salt Lake 
County Council review and finalize the attached recommendations for Zoo, 
Arts and Parks Tier I and Zoological funding for 2022. 

Twenty-two (22) organizations applied for Tier I funding and three organizations 
applied for Zoological funding. Per state statute, the Tier I category is limited to 
fund twenty-two (22) organizations and the Zoological category is limited to fund 
three organizations (3). Therefore, all applications have been reviewed and are 
being recommended for Zoo, Arts and Parks Tier I and Zoological funding.

Funding allocations are based on state statute. The Tier I category is distributed 
by percentage of the organization's three-year average of qualifying expenditures. 
The Zoological category is allocated by fixed percentages per Utah State Statute. 

Thank you for your consideration of this request and we look forward to 
discussing these recommendations with the Salt Lake County Council. 

Sincerely,

Robin B. Chalhoub
Acting-In Program Director 

Attachments: 2022 Tier I Advisory Board Funding Recommendations
2022 Projected Funding Distribution
2022 Application Highlights/Summary Sheet

cc. Jenny Wilson, Mayor
Erin Litvack, Deputy Mayor
Holly M. Yocom, Community Services Department Director 




